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September 2021 

 

Team Corvette Members Take A Three Hour Cruise  
 

 Left to Right, Dave Chronowski, Kerry & Jerry Gardner, Sue Prince, Jim & Dee Schoenfield and Bob & Mary Hall.  Missing 
from photo, Dave & Tracy McDade, Carl Pierce & Micki Yon, Bill Prince. 
 
It was a very good evening as we traveled the Saginaw River in Bay City to the Bay and back.  We celebrated Carl Pierce’s 
75th birthday as dinner was served.  Wife Miki wanted to surprise Carl with a cake but rules did not allow outside food.  Carl 
did get a photo of a cake with his name on it. The Caribbean Blue Band played on the top deck, as we moved along the river.   
 
A must do again in 2022.   
 
Thanks to Dave & Tracy McDade for offering the idea and Jim Schoenfield for putting it all together. 
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Date: Time: Event: 
 

Location: 

September 7, 2021 7:00 meet 
5:30 din-
ner 

Board Meeting Marioôs 

September 11, 2021 
Flint Corvette Club 

Around 
4:00 

Corn Roast, Flint Corvette club has 
inited us to attend their event.  See 
Exhaust Fumes column for more info 

3197 W. Farrand Rd 
Clio, MI 
 

September 21, 2021 7:00 meet 
5:30 din-
ner 

General Meeting 
Nominations for Board 

Marioôs 

October 6-10 2021 
 
Depart Davison 10:30 
 
Tim is working on details 

 Fall Color Tour to Tawas to Traverse 
City.  Call The Bay Inn – Tawas, Mi.  
(989) 362 – 0088  $97 Wed night.  Call 
Cherry Tree Inn 877-778-8999 for Res-
ervations. Ask for TEAM CORVETTE 
block of rooms 
  

The Bay Inn Tawas &  
Cherry Tree Inn Traverse 
City 

October   TBD, 2021 7:00 meet 
5:30 din-
ner 

Board Meeting TBD 

October 19, 2021 7:00 meet 
5:30 din-
ner 

General Meeting 
 
Elections 

TBD 

November  6, 2021 4:00 PM Thankful Feast, American Legion 
Working on details 

Grand Blanc American Le-
gion 

December 3, 2021 6:00 PM Christmas Party, Fenton Farms Golf 
Club,  RSVP by 11/17/21 
More info later. 

12312 Torrey Rd 
Fenton, Mi  
Just south of Grand Blanc Rd 
 

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

 

Team Corvette Calendar 2021 
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Happy September!! 
 
Hope everyone has recovered from a busy August!  Our August General Meeting was well 
attended at the Flint Golf Club.  That is always an enjoyable evening  with great food and a 
group picture with members and their cars.  We had 42 members in attendance.  Thanks to 
all who came.  Thanks also to Jim and Dee Schoenfield for the raffle table goodies.  Kerry 
and I won some delicious cookies!  September's raffle items will be brought by Bill and 
Cheryl Vollmer. 
 
We also had a good turn out on August 18th for the Appreciation Dinner.  Thanks to Jim and 
Dee for arranging the event and Mark and Renee Lozen for providing their camper for elec-
tricity and bathrooms.  Also thanks to all who came, helped out, and provided food.  It was 
nice to see other Corvettes there also, especially FCC and Trendsetters. 
 
August 20th was Meet and Greet Corvette Reunion at Brickstreet and on to the main event on 
Saturday.  All in all a very busy week for all who attended all the functions.  Luckily we 
made it through without any RAIN!  It was hot and muggy, but at least our cars stayed dry 
and  clean. 
 
The first round of nominations were made.  The next round is at our September 21st meeting.  
If you would like to nominate someone or volunteer, please do so then. 
 
List of Nominations:        President ------------------ Tim Stone 
    Vice President -------------Jerry Gardner 
    Secretary ------------------- Cheryl Vollmer 
    Treasurer ------------------- Mary Hall 
    Member at Large ---------- Bob Hall 
    Member at Large ----------Sue Prince 
 
  September's Board Meeting --------  September 7th  at Mario's Pizzeria 
  September's General Meeting ------  September 21st at Mario's Pizzeria   

Aboard The Princess Wenonah 



September 2021 

 Page 5 

  

General Meeting Minutes  August 17, 2021 
By: Renee Lozen  
Meeting held: Flint Golf Club 
 
Meeting called to order 7:00pm 
 
President: River  Cruise in Bay City was a great time. Planning on going again next year . 

Tomorrow is the Appreciation Dinner @ Great Lake Plaza new owner are excited to have us there. Mark and Renee Lozen 
are letting us use their 5th wheel for restroom. 

Team Corvette is responsible to sell  50/50 tickets for Corvette Reunion at Back to The Bricks event. 
Bill Prince meeting at the old Farmers Market depart at 8:00am if you would like to go into the bricks together.  

 

Vice President : Nothing to report 
 

Treasurer: Reported the expense, income and cur rent balance. 
 Jim Vroman made motion to accept the Treasurer Report. Bill Volmer second. Motion passed 
 

Secretary: Repor t the July Broad and General Meeting Notes.  Cor rection on the Treasurer  Repor t in July General 
Meeting Minutes, Mary Hall was present at the meeting and reported on the expenses and income.  Kerry Gardner made mo-
tion to accept secretary report and the correction of July General Meeting Minutes. Dee Schoenfield second. Motion passed. 
 

Membership: Birthdays and anniversar ies announced for  August.  
68 members, 7 honary members, 29 @ last month General Membership Meeting 

 

Members at Large: Bob Hall – nothing to report, Sue Prince- nothing to report 
 

Social Director: Do we what to do a day to help with a house for  Habitat? 
Tim Stone report on the Fall Color Tour, if you think that you are going please make your reservations.  Bay Inn in Tawas 

and Cherry Tree in Traverse City. Need number to be able to make plans for lunch and dinners.  
  
Editorôs Report: Nothing to repor t 
 

National Corvette Ambassador Report: Larry and Carol Watkins – long time members of the National Corvette Museum 
donated their 1996 Grand Sport Corvette Coupe.  C7 Corvette and fifth-generation Chevy Camaro that was seized by Ohio 
Highway Patrol have been repurposed as police cars.  2021 NCM Le Mans Race Weekend August 21 – 22, 2021;                
2021 NCM 27th Anniversary Celebration is September 2nd – September 4th 

 

Webmaster: Nothing to repor t 
 

Old Business: None 
 

New Business:  Nominations for  2022 Board of Directors was open.  The following were nominated:  
                    Tim Stone for President accepted the nomination 

Jerry Gardner for Vice President accepted the nomination 
Mary Hall for Treasury accepted the nomination 
Member at large: Sue Prince accepted the nomination 

                Bob Hall accepted the nomination 
Cheryl Volmer for Secretary accepted the nomination 
 

If you would like to nominated someone or yourself you can at the September General Meeting. 
 

 

Mark Lozen made the motion to adjourn the Meeting and Tim Stone second. Motion passed. 
 
Meeting adjourned 8:20pm  
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Board Meeting Minutes August 11, 2021 
By: Renee Lozen 
Meeting Location: Marioôs Pizzeria 
 
Meeting called to order 6:00pm 
 
President: Team Corvette did give $500.00 seed money to the Corvette Reunion. 

            Events the week of Back to the Bricks: Tuesday August 17th General Membership Meeting at Flint Golf 
Club @5:30.  Wednesday August 18th Appreciation Dinner @ Great Lake Plaza(Jim & Dee Schoenfield old 
Plaza) Insurance policy for the Event $195.00 paid on the Team Corvette Debit Card.  Club to supply the 
chicken and Corn on the cob.  Everyone to bring a dish to pass(Marge to get a list of food to sign up for at the 
general membership meeting).  Friday August 20th Corvette Reunion Meet & Greet at Brick Street on Grand 
Blanc Rd at 5:00pm.  Saturday August 21st Corvette Reunion and Back to The Bricks. Team Corvette is re-
sponsible for the 50/50 Raffle.  Gary will notify everyone what year cars are needed for Heritage Collection. 

 
Next Board Meeting Tuesday September 7th  Place TBA 
 
Next General Meeting Tuesday September 21st –Place TBA 
   

Vice President: Nothing to report 
 

Treasurer: Reported expenses, income and cur rent balance.  Report on the Car  Show Money also given. 
Kerry Gardner made motion to accept the treasurer report.  Marge Larid second. Motion passed. 

 
Secretary: Repor ted the July Broad and General Meeting notes. 

Correction on the Treasurer Report in July General Meeting Minutes, Mary Hall was present at the meeing 
and reported on the expense and income. 

Bill Prince made motion to accept corrected secretary report. Mary Hall second. Motion passed. 
 
Membership Director: Bir thday and Anniversar ies will be announced at the membership meeting 

Current membership numbers announced. 
 

Members at Large: 
Bob Hall- nothing to report 
Sue Prince-nothing to report 

 

Social Director 
Jim Schoenfield report on the River Cruise. Everyone had a great time and would like to plan on going again next 

year.  
 
Editorôs Report: nothing to repor t 

  

National Corvette Ambassador Report: Larry and Carol Watkins- long time members of the National Corvette 
Museum donated their 1996 Grand Sport Corvette Coupe.  C7 Corvette and a Fifth-generation Chevy Camaro that was 
seized by the Ohio Highway Patrol have been repurposed as police cars.  2021 NCM Le Mans Race Weekend August 
21 – 22, 2021,  2021 NCM 27th Anniversary Celebration September 2 – 4, 2021  
 

Webmaster: Absent -nothing to report 
 
Old Business: none  
 
New Business: none 
 
Kerry Gardner made motion to adjourned Dee Schoenfield second motion passed 
 
Meeting adjourned 7:43pm      
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Meeting at Flint Golf Club 
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September Birthdays 
Diane Pohlod— September 9 
Lorie Bacon— September 10 
Greg Rasmussen— September 12 
Paul Kelley— September 15 
Matt Bacon— September 17 
Jane Hexton—September 22 

September Anniversaries 
Dean & Kristi Ward— September 5   
Mark & Renee Lozen— September 19 

  ¢ƻǘŀƭ нлнм aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ǘƻ 5ŀǘŜΥ   су 
  DŜƴŜǊŀƭ aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ !ǧŜƴŘŀƴŎŜΥ пн     
  DǳŜǎǘǎΥ 
  bŜǿ aŜƳōŜǊǎ ǎƛƴŎŜ ƭŀǎǘ bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊΥ л 
  IƻƴƻǊŀǊȅ aŜƳōŜǊǎΥ  т                                                                                      

Membership Directorôs Corner 
By: Kerry Gardner 

Club apparel can be ordered by visiting Image 
Projections located at 1470 Torrey Road Fenton, 
MI.  They will sew our logo on your item or 
will sell you an item to be logoed.  Call them at 
810-629-0710. 

Tim Stone requested members that are interested in the Fall Color Tour make their room reservations 
now. Members have booked 8 of the 15 rooms reserved at the Bay Inn.  Members have booked 14 of 
the 20 rooms reserved at the Cherry Tree Inn.  Getting your room will help get a number of people 
going so Tim can book dinner with a good headcount. Many places do not want a large group yet.  
Call Tim 810-938-9381 with any questions.  The Color Tour will be pulling out for Tawas in 67 
days!  

                    Exhaust Fumes  
                   Comments by and to the editor 

 

Condolences to Mark Compton and Amy Petiprin on the recent passing of Mark’s mother.  
 
Condolences to former member and past president Tom Smith on the passing of wife Ellie.   
 
The Flint Corvette Club has invited Team Corvette members to a Corn Roast, Saturday September 11 around 4:00 PM.  
Plenty of room for camping, parking, trailers and games.  Potluck cookout with corn, dogs, burgers and the fixings pro-
vided.  Bring your own beverage, favorite dish to pass (not mandatory) and your own chair.  Just show up and have a 
good time with fellow Corvette enthustists.  3197 W. Farrand Rd  Clio, MI   810-687-0249 .  I will send out an e-mail 
invite soon.   
 
Thanks Jim and Dee Schoenfield for another great night at the Flint Golf Club.  
 
Thanks to Jim Schoenfield, Mark Lozen and Jerry Gardner for pulling off the appreciation party at the Great Lakes 
Mall.  Last minute insurance policy, Mark’s Big trailer with generator and a bathroom.  Thanks to all who helped set 
up and clean up after. 
                                         Bill 
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Party 
At 

The 
Mall 
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TEAM CORVETTE 2021 TROPHY CONTRIBUTORS  

The following businesses have funded the cost of trophies for Team Corvette’s Charity Car 
Show this year.  Thank You!! 

Continued on page 10 
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TEAM CORVETTE 2021 TROPHY CONTRIBUTORS  

Continued from page 9 

 

A big Thank You to Andy Suski and staff for allowing Team Corvette 
to hold their Charity All Car Show at Suski Chevrolet Buick.  You 
have been a great friend to Team Corvette and the Charites we help 
support. 

Suski Chevrolet Buick 
8700 Main Street 
Birch Run MI 
1-866-547-9920 
Suskiautomotive.com 
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